## JAWAHARLAL NEHRU UNIVERSITY NEW DELHI

## Office of the Registrar

18 September 2018

## **Press Note**

JNU Administration has noted with anguish certain statements made on social media by the recently elected office bearers of Jawaharlal Nehru University Students Union. The unfortunate incidents of confrontation and violence after the recently held elections to JNUSU have already created an atmosphere of concern in an otherwise peaceful atmosphere of the University. The Administration has also received several appeals and requests from the students who have felt intimidated by the behaviour and acts of certain miscreants on the campus and is making efforts to address their concerns.

In the past two days the Administration has held several meetings and issued instructions to all stakeholders for maintaining harmony and peace in the campus so that a normal routine of classes and research can continue without any apprehension among all sections of students.

The Administration is taking care to Maintaining a conducive academic atmosphere, a decorous and free movement and living, without any fear of disturbance and violence. The JNU Administration has taken all necessary measures to ensuring a normal functioning of the university: no indiscipline and act of creating disturbance will be allowed in the campus. Any kind of misinformation or rumour which causes anxiety and fear among the students and residents of JNU campus will be met with strict disciplinary action envisaged in the Rules and Statutes of JNU. The priority of the Administration is to provide a peaceful and just environment to all sections of the university.

All are advised to observe a cohésive and convivial coexistence in this beautiful campus.

Registrar